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Abell Improvement Association Newsletter


April 2014   





PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE





Dear Neighbors,


Although it is snowing outside as I write this letter, I have confidence that Spring will fully spring SOON, and there are lots of activities ahead for the Abell Improvement Association. Below are a number of things coming up this Spring and into the Fall. We hope you'll join us!


General Membership Meeting - Wednesday, April 16, 6:30 p.m. at the 29th Street Community Center. We will discuss a number of important issues including the upcoming Street Fair and Summer Film Series. ALSO, the membership will be taking a vote on whether to support reauthorization of the Charles Village Community Benefits District and Management Authority. Every four years, the City Council must reauthorize the benefits district, and communities in the district are asked to provide letters of support. Attend this meeting and have your voice heard!


Mayor’s Spring Cleanup - Saturday, April 26 from 9 a.m. - 1 p.m. Keep an eye out on our members listserve and on NextDoor for details. Please consider volunteering your time to help with the cleanup. More details will be announced by email in the coming weeks. Please email �HYPERLINK "mailto:bbessor@gmail.com"��bbessor@gmail.com� to sign up to volunteer.


Memorial Day Picnic - Sunday, May 25 at 5 p.m. in the Open Space at 32nd and Abell. As in the past, the AIA will provide food for the grill and some drinks, and we ask everyone to chip in with side dishes, desserts, and drinks. In addition, we need volunteers to help set up, cook, and clean up. We hope to see you there. Email �HYPERLINK "mailto:sbtreadway@aol.com"��sbtreadway@aol.com� if you are interested in volunteering to help with the event.


Summer will be here before you know it, and so will the summer film series. The film series has been a HUGE hit in past years and we expect it will continue to be. It takes volunteers from the neighborhood to make the film series happen. Volunteers can help transport equipment to the open space, set up the film screen, and set up/break down the electronic equipment. If you are interested in volunteering to help with this FABULOUS neighborhood tradition, contact Joel Urbanowicz at urbanow2@gmail.com.


Now is also the time to begin considering how you would like to volunteer for the annual AIA Street Fair. The date is set for Sunday, September 21st from 12 noon to 5 p.m!  Many thanks to Haakon Maxwell and Joel Urbanowicz for co-chairing this year and for getting things rolling so early! Although it seems like a long time until September, we are already making plans for the event. In particular, we need folks to help sign up vendors and collect donations for the silent auction. Please contact Haakon Maxwell (�HYPERLINK "mailto:haakon.maxwell@gmail.com" \t "_blank"��haakon.maxwell@gmail.com�) or Joel Urbanowicz (�HYPERLINK "mailto:urbanow2@gmail.com" \t "_blank"��urbanow2@gmail.com�) if you would like to help out. Also, look for an announcement soon for a recruitment party for 2013 volunteers.


Hope to see you all at the upcoming meetings and events. Please consider volunteering to help us make it another great spring in Abell.


Take care,


Bonnie Bessor


President, Abell Improvement Association
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www.abellimprovement.org








2014 Abell Street Fair Set for September 21st


Hello Neighbors! The Abell Street Fair Committee is happy to announce the date for this year's fair: Sunday, September 21, 2014, at 12:00 p.m. This year, the street fair committee is chaired by Haakon Maxwell and Joel Urbanowicz, and planning has already begun to make this year's fair the best ever. The Street Fair Committee will be convening its first meeting in the near future, and is looking for community members interested in playing a role in planning and executing this year's fair. A number of our neighbors have already stepped forward to offer their time and expertise, but we are still looking for individuals to participate in the following areas:


Advertising and social media management


Vendor outreach and management


Stoop sale planning and community outreach


Please contact Haakon Maxwell (�HYPERLINK "mailto:haakon.maxwell@gmail.com" \t "_blank"��haakon.maxwell@gmail.com�) or Joel Urbanowicz (�HYPERLINK "mailto:urbanow2@gmail.com" \t "_blank"��urbanow2@gmail.com�) if you are interested in participating.
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Officers Contact List


Bonnie Bessor, President


412 E. 31st Street


410-916-1062


bbessor@gmail.com





Katie Flickinger, 


Vice President


3131 Abell Avenue


kflicki1@gmail.com


 


Andy Scott, Treasurer


3034 Abell Avenue


410-889-1530


�HYPERLINK "mailto:ascottpsu02@aol.com"�ascottpsu02@aol.com�





Jo Ann Robinson


Recording Secretary


3012 Abell Avenue


jooiman@msn.com





Linda Forlifer, 


Corresponding Secretary 


315 E. 33rd Street


410-243-1287 


LEF@press.jhu.edu





Email list and other info: � HYPERLINK "http://www.abellimprovement.org" ��www.abellimprovement.org�





�


UNLEASH THE HERO IN YOU


April 25 – 27, 2014


Featuring:


J Cole: Friday, April 25


20+ Food Vendors


Expanded Kids Section


Beer Garden


Local Music Acts 


Carnival Rides


Arts and Crafts Vendors


Non-profit Vendors


Nighttime events 


Petting Zoo ( Pony Rides


FREE and Open to the Public





Contractor Recommendations


Tricia Kennedy writes, 


“I would like to recommend a cleaning service that I have been using this year - Tyler at Simple Clean and Green (SCG).” 


410-235-1336


� HYPERLINK "mailto:tyler@scgcleaning.com" �tyler@scgcleaning.com�


From Elizabeth DuVerlie: “I am proud to report that my house at 3120 Abell won first prize in the Painted Ladies contest for ‘Best Face Lift.’  I want to recommend the contractor who did the work, Matt Baker.”


Matt Baker - 443-257-4723











Come out to help your neighbors sweep away the winter blues at


Mayor Stephanie Rawlings-Blake’s 


Spring Cleanup 


Saturday, April 26


8 a.m. – 1 p.m.


Come help clean the Open Space on 32nd Street,


9 a.m. to noon. 


Please bring your own gloves.





	


- Bulletin Board -





Memorial Day Picnic 


�


Sunday, May 25


5 p.m.


Come enjoy an afternoon with your neighbors for hot dogs, hamburgers and drinks.


Bring a dish to share.


Abell Open Space


32nd Street between Abell & Guilford








Trash, Recycling Schedule


TRASH 


EVERY TUESDAY 


(


RECYCLING 


EVERY THURSDAY


Trash must be in rigid containers with tight-fitting lids. 


Dumpster 


Saturday, April 5


arriving approx. 9 a.m. 


or earlier


E. 31st and Abell Avenue





Send newsletter contributions to Shelley Treadway, 3026 Abell Avenue, or email to � HYPERLINK "mailto:sbtreadway@aol.com" ��sbtreadway@aol.com�. Deadlines for newsletter submissions:


May 17			Memorial Day/Film Series Issue


August 8			Street Fair Issue


September 16		Fall Issue


November 17		Holiday Issue








Schoolhouse Garden at Merryman Lane 


Below is the text of the historic marker along Merryman Lane near the garden space:


Merryman Lane


Merryman Lane gets its name from a 1688 land grant by Lord Baltimore to Charles Merryman, whose son John built a house and started a farm on an estate called Clover Hill, near today's Episcopal Cathedral. 


According to a Baltimore Sun account by William Stump dated October 23, 1949: 


Merryman's lane, running past the house (Clover Hill), came into being in 1801 or 1802 when Joseph Merryman sold part of his land to Charles Carroll of Carrollton, who built Homewood as a wedding present for his son. The lane was cut through, another family letter explains, in order to give the Carrolls access to their new property.


Today a single block remains as Merryman Lane while the rest of that old road is now called University Parkway.  


School 115 


In 1889, on the triangle bounded by Brentwood Avenue and Merryman Lane, the Baltimore Public Schools’ Colored Division established School 115. Three frame buildings housed grades one to six, consisting of as many as 250 and as few as 123 African American pupils each year. The children and their teachers depended on pot bellied stoves for heat and used an outdoor lavatory. 


When the school opened, the faculty included one of the first African Americans to teach in the Baltimore City Public Schools, Roberta Sheridan. School 115 closed in the late 1950s. Its alumni include Betty Williams (b. 1923), who grew up on Barclay Street. Her 39 year career as an accomplished educator included serving as principal of Eastern High School (1970 -1977), from which segregation had barred her as a student.  


Joe Stewart


� INCLUDEPICTURE "https://scontent-a-lga.xx.fbcdn.net/hphotos-prn2/t1/1911602_592769087472330_1560822721_n.jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���� INCLUDEPICTURE "https://scontent-b-lga.xx.fbcdn.net/hphotos-prn2/t1/1981814_592769070805665_79228489_n.jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���� INCLUDEPICTURE "https://scontent-b-lga.xx.fbcdn.net/hphotos-frc1/t1/1798477_592769030805669_1593411691_n.jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���


Sculptures at the schoolhouse garden	Photos: Joe Stewart





Thank You 


From longtime Abell resident Eileen Canzian:


I would like to offer a heartfelt thank you to all who helped search for my missing kitty Charlie. As a house cat, she picked a really terrible time to slip out and wander off - Sunday evening March 16 as the temperature plunged and snow started falling. Neighbors, including people I hadn't met before, helped look for her. We were unable to find her by late Sunday night. The happy news is that Charlie somehow found a warm safe place for the brutally cold night, and she was miraculously just fine when I finally found her Monday in a Guilford Avenue back yard.    
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AIA Membership Meeting 


Wednesday, April 16


6:30 p.m.


29th Street Community Center 


300 W. 29th Street


(


Topics to be discussed include:


Benefits District Reauthorization


Street Fair Plans





Nest for the Night


Our neighbor, Vonnie Gowe, of 3004 Abell, is unflagging in her work on behalf of animals, under the name of "Nest for the Night." In the last four months she has rescued 4 dogs and 3 cats, having all of them spayed or neutered and finding adoptive homes for them. She needs our support in the form of food and money for the pets' medical expenses. Please leave dry cat and dog food (standard labels such as Purina) on her front porch and/or send a check to Aardmore Veterinary Hospital, 3130 Loch Raven Road, Baltimore, MD 21218.  Please write "Nest for the Night" on the memo line.


On behalf of all the many animals to whom she has given new leases on life, thank you.


Jo Ann Robinson





Passing of Kay Halle


Friends and neighbors were saddened to learn that longtime Abell resident Kay Halle passed away on March 1 after battling cancer. Her family expressed the following in a memorial announcement:


Since the 1960’s Kay dedicated her intelligence and ferocity to fighting inequality in many forms. She held leadership positions in the civil rights, women’s liberation and anti-war movements, and in labor organizing and economic justice initiatives in Baltimore. Kay will be most permanently remembered by her work on behalf of children.


In the early 1970’s she established the parent-run Red Wagon Child Care Center where many Charles Village and Waverly children were nurtured. A decade later, she organized and coached “The Waverly Warriors,” a co-ed, community little league team. Over many years, Kay provided one-on-one parent support and coaching for families in Maryland and Massachusetts.


Until her death, Kay was a member of the steering committee for the Baltimore chapter of the Gay, Lesbian and Straight Education Network (GLSEN) where she worked as program manager for Safe Space for All Baltimore, a citywide project to promote the safety and success of LGBTQ youth in public schools.


With your support, Kay’s work, “Safe Space for All Baltimore,” can continue on in the hands of her trusted colleagues.


Contributions may be made to the Kay Halle Memorial Fund at the Baltimore Community Foundation. Please make checks payable to the Baltimore Community Foundation, specifying the Kay Halle Memorial Fund.


Kay Halle Memorial Fund


c/o Baltimore Community Foundation


2 E. Read Street, 9th Floor


Baltimore, MD 21202


To make a credit card donation over $100, please visit: www.bcf.org/kayhalle








� INCLUDEPICTURE "https://scontent-b-lga.xx.fbcdn.net/hphotos-prn1/t1.0-9/23559_364188130860_4287221_n.jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���


R.I.P. Melvin


August 1997 – March 2014








